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Friday 13th November 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
It was my privilege to accompany a group of young people to the memorial garden at 11am on 11th November 2020. 

We had a wreath delivered from Darren Widdup who helps to arrange the parade in Todmorden. Our students went 

to lay the wreath and this was followed up by Bailey (Y10) reading an extract from ‘For the Fallen’ by Laurence 

Binyon. All the students had to apply to me to be part of the visit and many wrote to me giving moving details of 

their relatives' participation in the first and second world wars and other conflicts. Mr Dewsnip organised the tribute 

and Ms. Wells accompanied, and ensured we all had our poppies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The history department have produced a stunning display as a mark of respect to those who made the ultimate 

sacrifice, there are over 600 names of those who gave their lives on the display which has captured the interest of 

our students as all those names belong to the soldiers of Todmorden. Here is a photograph of the display, you can 

view more pictures on our website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 

Y11 Parents’ Evening- replaced by paper reports and follow up calls (November 2020) 

Y7 Nasal Flu jabs- 4/12/2020 

ARCH Day 2- 9/12/2020 

Y9 Parents’ Evening- arrangements to be made and shared imminently 10/12/2020 
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To move over to a safer and contactless system we are introducing student ID cards and lanyards, these are used in 

many colleges and professional environments throughout the country. As of 16th November your child will be issued 

with a student ID card on a lanyard. This card will be used as contactless payments for lunch items. The lanyard will 

be a part of the essential equipment and must be worn every day. If your child forgets the lanyard they will not be 

awarded the 5 ARCH points for being well equipped and will have to wait for their lunch as they cannot be part of 

the queuing system. 

As you may have seen on Class Charts last week, unfortunately, all extra-curricular clubs (revision and intervention 
classes are exempt from this) will be postponed until next term (January), this is in line with the latest government 
guidance, amended several times this week. This also includes the planned Year 11 Duke of Edinburgh expedition 
that was due to take place on 14th/15th November. The expedition will be rearranged in the new year. The guidance 
given by the government states that, "training for extra-curricular purposes, for instance as part of clubs, should not 
take place". We are extremely disappointed with the decision by the government as we know how invaluable the 
enrichment programme is for our students. I will update you with any further guidance and let you know as soon as 
we are ready to re-launch our extensive offer to students. Mrs Lambert is in the process of collating suitable 
activities for students to take part in at home as additional learning opportunities, this will be delivered via Class 
Charts. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Lambert (s.lambert@todhigh.co.uk). 
 
If you are concerned about buying new uniform due to the covid-19 pandemic, Moses Schoolwear are closed due to 
lockdown but can be still contacted for purchases via Facebook or email with an appointment. That is Click / request 
and Collect Service with an appointment only. Email: moseswear@gmail.com 
  
Following student voice and looking at best practice from other schools, the remote learning contingency plan has 

been amended to ensure the best possible education can be provided to students in the event of any closure. 

Self-isolating students are to watch the video and follow instructions on the COVID-19 tab on the school website 

www.todhigh.co.uk/self-isolation, where they will find links to the Oak National Academy lessons. These lessons 

have been selected so they follow the curriculum that students would be doing in schools. Students should follow 

their school timetable and complete the subjects they would normally do every day they are isolating. There is a 

video that shows this on the  

In the event of a partial closure teachers will set remote learning on the day they were due to teach the class on 

Class Charts, this will allow for students to follow their usual timetable without any difficulty. Teachers will arrange 

meetings on Teams, so students will have to monitor their Teams’ calendars and Class Charts so they do not miss 

these key learning opportunities. If any students are having difficulties with their work, teachers should be contacted 

in the first instance. 

We will continue to offer assemblies through Teams, the timing of these will be shared via Class Charts. Student 

timetables can also be found on Class Charts. 

Completion of all work set and attendance to Teams’ sessions is an expectation of students, just as attendance is 

when school is fully open. We have been very proud of how the vast majority of our pupils have shown our core 

value of ambition in attending these sessions and are grateful for your support in their learning. 

Christmas dinner this year will be on 16th December. We will only be serving Christmas dinner and a desert that day- 

there will be no other offering on the menu. 

The menu will be published soon and there will be a vegan/ vegetarian option but no other menu items available. 

We are letting you know early so you can make arrangements for a packed lunch if your child does not want 

Christmas dinner. However - we usually have more customers than usual on Christmas dinner days as children who 

normally bring a packed lunch choose to join in the festivities. 

Unfortunately, our ‘Big Lunch’ community event and our Christmas concert will not go ahead this year due to the 

covid-19 pandemic. We hope that we can resume these events next year in full festive cheer.  

mailto:s.lambert@todhigh.co.uk
mailto:moseswear@gmail.com
http://www.todhigh.co.uk/self-isolation
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Thank you so much to Charlotte Coates from Weir Minerals who has arranged for the donation of PPE equipment for 

our Science department. At the beginning of the pandemic Todmorden High School donated every piece of its PPE to 

local health services via the Local Authority - so this donation from Weir has been warmly welcomed in school. We 

hope this is the beginning of a very productive and fruitful partnership between the town's two biggest institutions 

and employers. 

As always, if you need anything, we are here to help. Don’t hesitate to contact us.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Gill Shirt 
Headteacher 
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